
 

 

 
 

January 2014 Newsletter 

 

Annual Meeting 
 

Our Annual Meeting will be Tuesday, January 21 at 7:00 p.m. at the Reservoir Community 

Complex. We will elect nine directors to represent Hidden Hills in 2014. Residents who have 

expressed an interest in serving on the Board of Directors are shown below. If YOU are 

interested in adding your name to the ballot, please contact the office. If you cannot attend the 

Annual Meeting, please sign and return your proxy to the Association office by January 13, 

2014. 

 

 

Dave Lawrence – Dave has lived in Hidden Hills for 18 months and served as Board President last 

year. He and Nikki have been married 11 years and have two children, Brenna 8, and Sawyer 4. 

Nikki works at Batson’s in the Pediatric Heart Cath Lab. Dave works and manages Natural Stone 

Distributors, a family business, in Flowood. They attend St. Paul Catholic Church. 

 

Michael J. Howard –Michael has lived in Hidden Hills Subdivision for over eight years. He is 

married with two daughters. He has been employed with the Dept. of Human Service for 20 years 

as a Youth Counselor and currently works out of the Pearl Municipal Youth Court. He has served 

on the board with pleasure for the last six years. Michael currently serves as the Chairman of the 

Landscape Committee.   

 

Rod Nagel - Rod has lived in Hidden Hills for 3 years with his wife Teri. They have been married 

for 34 years and have two grown children living in Vermont and Illinois. Rod has served for two 

years as a director at large and chairs the Architectural Review Committee.  His engineering 

degree was earned at the University of Michigan and he is a registered professional engineer.  

Currently Rod serves as a manager in the Bridge Department for CN railroad, previously known as 

the Illinois Central Railroad.   

 

Mort Floch – Mort and his wife Sam have lived in Hidden Hills for 6 years and he has been on the 

HH Board for most of that time, and serves as chairman of the Welcome Committee. Mort is the 

Broker/Owner of Premiere Properties Real Estate Company in Brandon. He very much enjoys his 

service to the community and his assistance to make this the happy, safe and comfortable place we 

all enjoy. 

 

Merriam Smilley – Merriam has lived in Hidden Hills for 3 years. She received her Masters of 

Social Work Degree from the University of Houston. Merriam taught 5th grade in Houston Texas 

for 10 years and worked as a Psychotherapist, Marriage and Family Therapist in Houston and then 

in Denver, for 16 years. Merriam served as Board Secretary in 2013. 



 

 

 

Matthew Freeland – Matt is a licensed CPA who earned his Masters of Accounting from the 

University of Mississippi.  He works with clients at the firm of Matthews, Cutrer, and Lindsey, 

Certified Public Accountants. Matt and his wife Melanie have 2 sons. Matt served as Board 

Treasurer in 2013. 

 

Dylan Talbot – Dylan, originally from Tupelo, MS, graduated from Mississippi State University. 

He moved to the Jackson area in 2007 and began school at UMC for Physical Therapy. Dylan 

moved to HH in December 2011. He works at Wisteria Garden Nursing Facility in Pearl where he 

serves as Director of Therapy. Dylan has served on the Yard of the Month committee and looks 

forward to continuing to help make Hidden Hills a great place to live.  

 

Jennifer Renaldo - Jennifer graduated from NW Rankin in 1997. She and Geno, married since 

1999, have one son, Jordan. She graduated from Hinds Community College in 2001 with a degree 

in Business Administration. Jennifer works for Century 21, Maselle & Associates in Flowood. 

When not working, she enjoys working out, spending time with her five animals and traveling. Her 

family has lived in Hidden Hills 3 1/2 years and they attend Pinelake Church. 

 

Heath Morrison - Heath has lived in Hidden Hills for 1 year. He and his wife Mindy have been 

married for 10 years and have two girls, Ally 7 and Aubrey 3. He is an Account Executive with 

Travelers were he has been employed for 8 years. They attend St Paul Catholic Church. This past 

year he served as Pool Chairman and plans to continue that role again this year.   

 

Ronnie Johnson – Ronnie and his wife Mindy have lived in Hidden Hills for two years. They 

have one son. Ronnie owns Lithic, LLC, an IT consulting firm. 

 

January Yard of the Month 

 
 

Congratulations to Jerry and Mary Jo Perkins at 301 North Haven Cove 

For being named Yard of the Month! 



 

 

 

2014 Assessments 

 
The Annual Assessment of $320 is due by January 31, 2014. A $30 discount is allowed if paid in 

full before the end of January or you can pay in two installments of $160 due January 1 and July 

1, without a discount. Accounts over 30 days past due will be assessed an additional $75. You can 

pay at the clubhouse by using the drop box or mail to P. O Box 4388, Brandon, MS. You may also 

bring your payment to the Annual Meeting on the 21
st
. 

 

 

Office Contact Info 
 

We now have a phone number! The office number is 769-524-7358 and our email address is 

hiddenhillsinfo@gmail.com. Please use the office information as your first point of contact 

regarding any neighborhood questions or concerns. Thanks! 

 

Calendar of Events 

January 9   6:30 p.m. Men’s Poker Night - $10 Hold Em. Dinner provided. 

January 16  6:30 p.m.  Ladies Bunko Night - Clubhouse 

January 21  7:00 p.m.  Annual Meeting - Community Reservoir Center 

February 22 10:00 a.m. Mardi Gras Party – Clubhouse (Announcement is attached) 

 

Please check the Hidden Hills website for private parties and other reserved dates. 

 

 

 

2013 Board of Directors:   
 

Association President:   David Lawrence davel@nstone.com  

Association Vice President:  Marlee Weir Marleeweir@gmail.com  

Association Treasurer:   Matt Freeland mefreeland@mclcpa.net  

Association Secretary:  Merriam Smilley merriamsmilley2201@comcast.net  

Members at Large: 

Welcome Committee:  Mort Floch   mortnest@aol.com  

Social Committee:   Tricia Harris   tricia-harris@hotmail.com  

Landscape Committee:  Michael Howard   mmjhoward@aol.com  

ARC Committee:  Rod Nagel   Wixom4@gmail.com  

Director at Large:  Randy Berg   bergbldr@earthlink.net 

 

Association Manager: Pat Starnes    Email: hiddenhillsinfo@gmail.com 

Phone: 769-524-7358 
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